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TOWN OF WESTMINSTER
11 South Street
WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473
(978) 874-7409  Fax (978) 874-7460
BOARD OF HEALTH

                 MINUTES FOR SEPTEMBER 4, 2019 BOH MEETING

In Attendance: Board of Health Members: Dr. Michael Popik, Chairman, Mr. H. Christopher Redkey; Health Agent Ms. Rita McConville, Administrative Assistant Ms. Joyce Lucander.
Guests: Mr. John Perko 8 Elliott Street, Mr. Anthony J. Mazzaferro 50 Honey Bee Lane, Mr. Peter J. Normandin Resident.
4:31 p.m. Dr. Popik announced that the meeting was open and was being recorded by Ms. Lucander.
Vouchers were approved and signed for Ms. Jessica Day for Beach Testing for Crocker Pond. Ms. Loree & Ms. McConville August gas mileage reimbursement.
4:35 p.m. 4 Elliott Street; Mr. Perko discussed chicken & duck droppings from these free-range birds onto his property. His concerns were discussed of the droppings on pool decking, yard & driveway areas and grandkids touching it.  Ms. McConville will discuss with Animal Control to contain chickens to their property.  The Ms. Loree will re-inspect and send a violation letter to the owners.
New Business: 

Short term rental (Air BnB) Mass regulations MGL 64 was disseminated to the Board. 
Mr. Mazzaferro was in attendance for 50 Honeybee Lane. The Board was not pleased with property rented over the summer season without a permit.  Board requested Town Counsel’s advice on best way to proceed with the property. 
EEE (Eastern Equine Encephalitis) remains a concern for BOH.  Westminster remains in a moderate-high risk level as Gardner finds a positive EEE mosquito, no illnesses reported.  

Wachusett Mountain Temporary Food Events have increased tremendously from May through November.   Discussed staff concerns of work load and limited hours allotted to the Health Agents’.  The Vendors will need to have all paperwork approved by BOH 14 days before an event, applications will be accepted 30 days prior to events. 
Old Business:

71 North Common Road: Financial Assurance Agreement for duplex with shared septic system. Table discussion. 

The Board revised Rules for “Dog friendly” Variance.  Ms. McConville delivered revised variance to Brew Yard. 
 Landfill tour date set for 9-18, to be confirmed.
53 Old Oak Ave:  Ms. McConville discussed issue with Conservation Committee, they did not seem to have an issue, feels there’s no harm to the lake with this pipe. 
33 North Shore Road; Mr. Normandin inquiring on his clients’ status on this septic plan? 
222 Ashburnham State Rd:  Certified letter returned unopened.  Agent to follow-up. 

5:44 p.m. Dr. Popik calls for adjournment. Mr. Redkey seconded.  All in favor 
5:44 p.m. Meeting adjourned.

__________________________     _______________________________      
            Dr. Michael Popik         
      H. Christopher Redkey 
Minutes were signed by Board members on 11/20/2019                     Original signatures on file in BOH office.

Attachments:
MGL 64

 4 Elliott Street complaint violation letter

